DRAFT - Oliva U3A Committee Meeting
at 10.30am on Thursday 12th November 2020
Held online by video Zoom due to Coronavirus lockdown

1. Present:
	Barry Purvis (BP),
	President
	
	Nancy Benn (NB),
	Secretary

	Anja Homburg (AH),
	Vice-President
	
	Diane Jameson (DJ)
	Treasurer

	John Melville (JM)
	Membership Secretary
	
	Kelvin Jarman (KJ)
	Group
Co-ordinator

	Stephen Hems (SH),
	Committee Member
	
	Julie Hayward (JH)
	Travel & Events Co-ordinator

	Francoise Moncomble (FM)
	Committee Member
	
	Gail Spoore (GS)
	Committee Member

	Kathleen Maloney (KM)
	Co-opted Committee Member
	



	2. Apologies: Anthony Saxon.

	Minutes
	Actions

	3. Minutes:
Of the online meeting held on Wednesday 8th October 2020 were agreed as accurate and will be signed by the Secretary.
	
NB

	4. Matters Arising:
Anja reported that there had been no comments received from members regarding holding an online meeting.
There had been a good response to the request for donations for the Franciscan Home for Homeless Men. Steve thanked everyone with a reminder that there was an ongoing need for funds and supplies.
	

	5. Financial Report:
Diana had previously circulated the financial report and Barry reminded the Committee that any queries should therefore be raised via email and not brought to the meeting.
	

	6. El Bastidor:
Kathleen had met with Sister Mari Carmen from the school and the suggestion of vouchers in lieu of shoebox presents was acceptable for the 50-60 children currently at the school. The cost of the Christmas party in 2019 had been €150. Steve mentioned that many members enjoyed making the shoeboxes and a member had already donated €15 towards presents.
A vote was taken with a unanimous decision from all committee members present at the online meeting that a gift shoebox collection should be made.
Kathleen agreed to obtain a list of children at the school from Sister Carmen; John would create and circulate a JotForm to circulate to members; Nancy would record and allocate volunteer members to appropriate children (gender and age); Steve would collect and store all finished boxes in quarantine prior to final delivery to the school.
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	7. U3A Zoom Account:
As Oliva U3A now have a subscription to Zoom, Kelvin would notify and offer use of the account to all group leaders. Nancy would administer any requests and provide training as necessary.
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NB

	8. Flag Logo on Website:
A member had feedback that the flag logo on the website omitted to include all the nationalities of the membership. Therefore the Committee discussed whether all member flags should be included, or remove the logo completely.
Committee members voted whether to retain the flag logo with 3 for keeping it and 8 against and for removing it. The Committee agreed unanimously to keep the basic translation feature for the most popular languages. Kelvin would update the website accordingly.
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	9. Official 2021 Charities:
Members would be informed via the newsletter that the nominated official charity for 2020-21 was the Franciscan Home for Homeless Men. The Committee agreed unanimously to note support for this charity and the El Bastidor School on the Oliva U3A website.
	

	10. AOB:
To avoid bank charges by both organisations, the Committee noted that a reciprocal arrangement had been agreed with the Gandia Area Social Club.
Following Anja’s query as to why a non-U3A event had been mentioned in the newsletter (a drama group production), the Committee voted on whether to allow other non-profit, non-competing group events in future news. This motion was passed with 7 in agreement and 4 against.
Following attendance at the online British Consulate meeting, Anja had shared information and copies of the presentations delivered. These details would be posted on the website.
Kelvin reminded the Committee that Sue Arnott continued to volunteer her time for 90 minutes once per month to welcome new members over refreshments in Oliva Market Hall. She was often not supported by members of the committee nor had been refunded the costs of the drinks. The Committee agreed that Kelvin should ensure Sue was informed that she could claim back expenses. Kelvin would also create a rota of committee member attendance to accompany Sue each month.
The few members who had inadvertently paid their annual membership fee had requested that the funds be kept and donated to charity. Diana confirmed that any annual donations to charities are considered depending on funds and therefore made at the end of the financial year in August.
There would not be a committee meeting during December unless Steve needed a discussion regarding the shoebox collection.
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Signed:							Date:
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